
Monaro Newsletter

PLEASE NOTE:
Department of Education 

Guidelines for Level 3 Covid-
safe restricitons
They are now!

Non-essential visitors not 
allowed on-site (including 

parents and carers)

If it is a necessity to come onto 
the school grounds please call 

6452 4611 prior to entering

 If you are needing to drop 
something off for your student 
please call 6452 4611 and we 
will meet you at the gate to 

collect it.
Masks must be worn on school 

in class rooms at all times
As parents are not allowed on 
school grounds please send a 
note with your child if they 

need to leave school early!!!!

Term 4 - Week 6

School Readiness Test 2021
In preparation for transition to NAPLAN Online in 2022, students in Year 7 and Year 9 will be participating in a School 
Readiness Test (SRT) in Week 8 of Term 3.
The SRT is an opportunity for schools to set up and run simulated online tests to become familiar with the online 
assessment platform, test internet capability and reflect on areas that may need to be addressed ahead of moving to 
NAPLAN online for 2022. 
The SRT is NOT an assessment of student ability. Student test attempts will not be marked and results will not be 
available. 

Honour Our Fallen
This week, members of the Monaro High School Leo Club worked with the Honour Our 
Fallen project at the Cooma Cemetery ahead of Remembrance Day. 

Honour Our Fallen is a charity that pays respect to people who have served their country 
in the armed forces by erecting an Australian flag at their gravesite for ANZAC day and 
Remembrance Day. Over 250 flags mark the graves of these national heroes at Cooma. 

Monaro High School Leo Club are proud to be involved with this project and commend 
Jim Johnson for his tireless work in mapping out the graves of service personnel on the 
Monaro.

The Canteen is 
OPEN and fully              
operational.



Year 11 Hospitality

On Thursday the 11 November, Year 11 Hospitality had the privilege to prepare lunch for the wonderful staff at Monaro 
High School. The lunch consisted of a Rustic Chicken Tart and Sticky Date Puddings with butterscotch sauce.

Liam Stewart, Jamieson Corby, Tyla Marshall, Marcus Riley and Liam McGuiness did an amazing job producing these 
two meals, showing outstanding teamwork.

These students appreciated receiving the fantastic feedback and support from all staff. The Year 11 Hospitality 
students would like to thank the junior students, Hannah Dorahy, Avah Crockett, Accacia Hare and Emily Keirnan for 
their amazing help. We are all looking forward to more catering events and hope to inspire younger students to join 
the Hospitality VET course.



Snowy 2.0 Concreting Day

After a long stint of home learning, our Snowy 2.0 Construction class were finally able to get their hands and PPE 
dirty for the first time, in their concreting practical day. The student spent the day mixing and pouring concrete to 
make concrete pavers and sleepers. The Snowy 2.0 class prepares students to enter into school-based traineeships in 
Construction and/or Manufacturing in Year 11.

The program specifically targets the skill set needed to work in pre-cast yard of the Snowy 2.0 Construction Project. 
Future Generation Joint Venture have kindly supplied all PPE, including boots, high-vis work wear, hard hats and 
safety glasses. This helps the students get used to wearing PPE before entering construction sites.

This is the second year the Snowy 2.0 preparation program has run. In 2022 the program will expand to include a 
business administration stream - where students will prepare to enter trainee ships in business services and retail.




